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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2013 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Salvador Longoria, Commissioner Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Connie Goodly, Commissioner Dominick Impastato, Commissioner Barbara Major, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
INVOCATION:
Rev. Joseph gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

OCTOBER 22, 2013
Commissioner Impastato moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to approve the minutes of October 22, 2013.  Verbal Motion 13-060 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
None
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT

None

JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT

None

PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:

TO AWARD:

WIRELESS COLUMN LIFTS:

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award a contract for Wireless Column Lifts.

Commissioner Impastato moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Snap-On Industrial. Resolution No. 13-061 was adopted unanimously.

DIESEL PARTICULATE FILTERS – SHORT AND LONG

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award a contract for  Diesel Particulate Filters – Short and Long.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Muncie Reclamation and Supply dba Muncie Transit Supply.  Resolution No. 13-062 was adopted unanimously.

EXHAUST GAS RECIRCULATION (EGR) COOLER


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award a contract for an Exhaust Gas Recirculation (EGR) Cooler.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Muncie Reclamation and Supply dba Transit Supply.  Resolution No. 13-063 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:

HUNTER HD FRONT END ALIGNMENT MACHINE:


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to solicit for a Hunter HD Front End Alignment Machine.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize staff to issue a solicitation for a Hunter HD Front End Alignment Machine.  Verbal Motion 13-061 was approved unanimously.
PAINT MATERIALS –  CANAL STREETCARS: 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to solicit for Paint Materials – Canal Streetcars.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize staff to issue a solicitation for Paint Materials – Canal Streetcars .  Verbal Motion 13-062 was approved unanimously.
TO RATIFY:
COMMUNIY OUTREACH SERVCIES – STREETCAR CROSSTIES PROJECT

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to ratify a contract for Community Outreach Services – Streetcar Crossties Project.

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize staff to ratify the contract with Spears Consulting Group for Community Outreach Services – Streetcar Crossties Project.  Resolution No. 13-064 was adopted unanimously.

TO RESOLICIT AND AWARD:

CERTIFIED HAZARDOUS MATERIAL ABATEMENT CONTRACTOR NAPOLEON STATE OF GOOD REPAIR & FEMA REPAIRS


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to Resolicit and Award for a Certified Hazardous Material Abatement Contractor for Napoleon State of Good Repair and FEMA Repairs.

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize staff to Resolicit and Award for a Certified Hazardous Material Abatement Contractor Napoleon State of Good Repair & FEMA Repairs.  Resolution No. 13-065 was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ binders.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT

Justin Augustine stated that he wanted to thank the Commissioners who participated in the visit of Secretary of Transportation Anthony Fox.

Justin Augustine stated that he had an opportunity to discuss the needs of the RTA’s Capital Projects, such as funding for the Streetcar Expansion Program and the Canal Street Terminal Project Grant.

Justin Augustine stated that Secretary Fox was pleased with the operations of the RTA and he said that he would work with the RTA to seek additional funding.

Chairman Longoria stated that it was a very nice event and he said that the handout that was distributed that day tracked Economic Development in Transit and showed the billions of dollars that were invested and the resulting development along the Loyola Streetcar Corridor with the Loyola Streetcar Project.

2014 BUDGET PRESENTATION


Justin Augustine stated that the RTA Budget should be approved by the end of the year and the Board has a month to review the budget.


Justin Augustine stated that on the Operating Revenues Side the proposed budget was $83,853,572, which was comprised of Passenger Fares, Charter Services, Advertising, Sales Tax, Hotel/Motel Sales Tax, Interest, Recoveries and Other.


Justin Augustine stated that the biggest changes were two line items: the Passenger Fares Line Item which reflects the additional service hours that the Board has approved to implement in 2014 which represents a 7.55% increase from the previous year and the Sales Tax Line Item reflects a 5.44% increase in Sales Tax due to the huge economic increase that the City of New Orleans was experiencing.

Justin Augustine stated that this projection was given to the RTA from the City of New Orleans based on the model that was run on annual sales tax projections and the RTA was anticipating annual sales tax projections of $57.6 Million.

Justin Augustine stated that on the Interest, Recoveries and Other Line Item the RTA has started spending down the Bond Money so no additional interest income would be made on money already being spent. 

Justin Augustine stated that on the Operating Expenses Line Item the RTA anticipates spending $81 Million compared to $80 Million last year which represents a 1.1% increase from the previous years.

Justin Augustine stated that the largest line item in Operating Expenses was the Service Operations Line Item which consists of Contract Services for Bus, Rail, Paratransit and Special Projects and the increase was 1%. 

Justin Augustine stated that Veolia has held Operations costs flat and dealt with the increase costs of fuel, utilities and taxes and dealt with respective Labor Issues and still kept expenses steady.
 Justin Augustine stated that the additional expenses that the RTA has to account for were in the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item which was $6.4 Million.
Justin Augustine stated that included in the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item was Retirement Plan/Pension Costs, Health Benefits Costs, Workers’ Compensation Costs and Other Costs.

 Justin Augustine stated that the TMSEL Legacy Costs had been accrued over the years and, when subtracted, the Total Operating Cost and the Legacy Cost provide a negative deficit of $3.6 Million.

Justin Augustine stated that the $3.6 Million was made up of the Governmental Operating Assistance that the RTA received which consists of Preventive Maintenance, Other Federal Sources, State Parish Transportation Fund and Other State Funds (Medicaid Reimbursement) which total $12.3 Million.
Justin Augustine stated that when the $12.3 Million was added against the projected deficit of $3.6 Million there is a net operating revenue of $8.6 Million and those revenues are reallocated and redisturbed to Non-Operating Revenues (Expenses) which represent Bond Funds, FEMA Project Worksheets Expenditures,  Interest Income – Capital (Bonds),  Bond Interest Expense, Bond Principal Debt and Interest and Principal Disaster Borrowing.   
Justin Augustine stated that when all of those categories are added up the total expense was $19 Million which nets $19 Million in expenses against the revenue excess which shows $8.6 Million which is a true budgetary deficit of $10.4 Million.
Justin Augustine stated that the $10.4 Million was made up of the RTA’s reserve funds and at the end of 2013 the reserve funds were $21 Million and when the $10 Million was subtracted the carryover amount was approximately $11 Million.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA was on target based on the projections from 5 years ago and the Board was aware that meetings would take place to resolve the financial issues and give a balanced budget for the year.
Justin Augustine stated that 81 employees participated in the Susan G. Komen Walk on October 26, 3013.
Justin Augustine stated that the RTA was participating in the Stuff Dat Bus Campaign for the Second Harvest Food Bank Drive.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
Ronald Baptiste stated that for the month of October, the Passenger Fares Line Item was slightly below the projections for the month but moving in the positive direction and $480,000 above the projects year to date and $170,000 more than October.

Ronald Baptiste stated that regarding the Hotel/Motel Sales Tax Line Item, the RTA was informed about a month ago that a tax payer had over paid the City of New Orleans in 2012 Hotel/Motel Sales Taxes and staff has estimated what the amount of the payment would be to the vendor and that amount would be reflected in the next check that the RTA received from the City.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the Total Operating Revenue Line Item, as a result of the adjustment that was recorded, was under budget for the month but, year to date exceeded staff projections. 

Ronald Baptiste stated that the Operating Expenses Line Item for the month of October was $65,000 over budget because some expenses just came through this month.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the Governmental Operating Assistance Line Item was over what was estimated, Preventative Maintenance Money was more than anticipated and the State Transportation Fund Monies were starting to come through and as a result of the additional funding that the RTA gets from the Federal Government, the RTA was ahead.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the TMSEL Legacy Cost Line Item was at budget; one payment come through but did not affect the budget.
Ronald Baptiste stated that regarding the Capital Expenditures Line Item, as it related to the Bonds, the interest that the RTA was earning was coming down and the Bond Funds were being spent on the Capital Projects.
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT
STREETCAR EXPANSION: RAMPART STREETCAR EXPANSION
Brendan Matthews stated that the AECOM landscape architect was due to meet with Parks & Parkways and the CM plus on Wednesday to finalize the design.

 Brendan Matthews stated that the traction power and communications designers would be meeting with Infinity the week of December 3 to finalize the ductbank routing.
Brendan Matthews stated that the initial response from the VCC on the shelter designs was positive and the RTA did not anticipate the need for a lot of re-work.
Brendan Matthews stated that the final documents would go through one more QC check (primarily for formatting issues) and would be ready for signature and sealed before the holidays.
ST. CHARLES TIE REPLACEMENT
Brendan Matthews stated that the contractor was working on Phase V, Jefferson to Jena Streets on the outbound track (upriver). 
STATE OF GOOD REPAIR:
CARROLLTON FACILITY:
Fred Basha stated that the RTA received 60% plans and specs on September 20, 2013 and Final Design was scheduled to be completed in January 2014.
NAPOLEON FACILITY:
Fred Basha stated that the solicitation package for Remediation Work was just approved and the RTA would get a contractor to begin the work.
CANAL BLVD. STREETCAR/BUS TERMINAL:
Fred Basha stated that the Contract for A&E Services was issued to Infinity Engineering with 30% Design and would be sent to the FTA for review to be completed in 2013 including the Draft Environmental Assessment.

ST. CHARLES STREETCAR SHELTER CARROLLTON AND CLAIBORNE:

Fred Basha stated the shelter was complete and in use.
STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

Fred Basha stated that the RTA received $102,000 Million from FEMA and FEMA was currently working with a very small team.
Fred Basha stated that the Napoleon Building’s new PW was obligated at $765,439.00 and repairs were to be included in the State of Good Repair work; the FEMA version was in progress.

Fred Basha stated that the FEMA completed version for additional repairs for the Algiers Park-N-Ride was approved and the total was $241,922.28.

In response to Chairman Longoria, Justin Augustine stated that the Design needed to be finished at the end of the year and the RTA needed to have one more public hearing.
In response to Commissioner Daniels, Justin Augustine stated that the RTA completed about 90% of the FEMA Projects.

In response to Commissioner Major, Justin Augustine stated that the process for additional service was that the RTA needed to do a Run Cut and that should take place in January.

Justin Augustine stated that any new service had to be reviewed through Title VI  and the RTA would go out to the public to receive comments and this process would take place in the 2nd quarter of 2014.
Justin Augustine stated that the message to the public was to be patient and new service would be coming next year.

Commissioner Major stated that she saw 3 streetcars late at night on St. Charles Avenue with only 2 people on each car and the driver stated that the streetcars were not connecting with the buses.

Commissioner Major stated that the Lower 9th Ward couldn’t get service and there are streetcars piling up late at night with no one on them and there are people in the community that can’t get to work and the community sees the streetcars and thinks that the tourists are getting more service  than the community and certain communities can’t get buses.

Commissioner Major stated that the RTA needed to state that there was a new plan coming out next year that would be addressing the areas that were under serviced and the RTA needed to make sure that the community was more important than the tourists and at the next meeting she wanted a report on the streetcars bunching on St. Charles Avenue.
Commissioner Roth stated that she received a call from a rider stating that the operator was taking a 20 minute break on the Lake Forest bus and that bus was always late and people were always late for work.

Justin Augustine stated that even if an operator was running late, the operator has to make a rest stop but, other than that, the operator needed to maintain the schedule. 

Justin Augustine stated that he has asked the Operations Department to look closely at the Lake Forest Route.
Justin Augustine stated that an Operator caught in violation would be reprimanded.

Justin Augustine stated that no schedule should make an Operator late with on time delivery for the passenger and the RTA try to prevent the buses from being late.

Justin Augustine stated that New Orleans East is one area that the RTA was looking to add more service in 2014. 
Justin Augustine stated that the Board authorized a late night transit survey that was taking place now so the results would give the RTA the target areas so the service could be adjusted accordingly.
Justin Augustine stated that the there was a big disconnect in the Eastern part of the City regarding the bus connections and the adjustments would be made.
In response to Commissioner Daniels, Justin Augustine stated that the RTA does have the current technology to track the buses so when people make complaints the RTA can check the buses.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA has a lot of new technology for the passengers who use the system and the RTA should to do a public announcement of all the new technology.

Justin Augustine stated that the Board calls him and informs him of any problems with the system of which  they are aware.
Commissioner Impastato stated he needed to disagree with his fellow Board Members.  He stated that staff needed to focus on the reality and not the perception because his office is on the streetcar line and when it passes the streetcars are always full and not backed up.


Justin Augustine stated that on the streetcar line there are too many left turns that impact the streetcar system and something is going to happen where the system  can’t flow like it should.

Justin Augustine stated that Veolia’s goal was to run the system as close to perfection as possible and anytime the Board or the riding public make a criticism about the system Veolia wanted to know and wanted to improve the service.


Commissioner Major stated that the headway between the streetcars and the buses in Algiers was reality and balance should be made to the entire system.

OPERATIONS REPORT

Edward Bednarczyk stated that ridership for the month of October was 1.7 Million.


Edward Bednarczyk stated that Safety Meetings are finished for the 3rd Quarter and for the 4th Quarter Safety Meetings Customer Service and Farebox Training  was added to the training.


Edward Bednarczyk stated that Voodoo Fest was very successful and RTA delivered 160,00 riders and it takes a month to prepare for an event such as Voodoo Fest. 
Edward Bednarczyk stated that boardings from 2012 to 2013 increased by 12%.

Edward Bednarczyk stated that he appreciated the comments from the Board.


In response to Commissioner Major, Edward Bednarczyk stated that announcing the stops was associated with the GPS on the bus.


Justin Augustine stated that in some parts around the city the GPS signal can be blocked and the buses do announce the stops but “White Noise” causes some  passengers not to hear the announcements.


Chairman Longoria stated that he and Justin Augustine met with the French Quarter District to help to schedule the buses better for the workers in the French Quarter.

Chairman Longoria stated that he and Justin Augustine met with the RPC to discuss the coordination of the schedules between Orleans and Jefferson Parish.
ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT
Karen Sider reported that 673 persons visited the ID Center in October.

Karen Sider reported that 336 ID Cards, 97 senior cards, 26 fixed-route, 131 ADA cards and 82 Medicare Cards had been issued. 

Karen Sider reported that 160 ADA applications had been received, 111 approved, 19 denied, and 31 fixed route applications were received and processed and 87 ADA requests for applications were mailed.  

Karen Sider reported that the Paratransit office had 22,367 requests for trips and 18,433 completed trips with an on-time performance of 85.59%. 
Karen Sider reported that on fixed-route, 93,129 individuals paid the reduced fare of 40 cents and 4,202 ADA clients rode free.  There were also 1,626 wheelchair passengers and 5,998 bike riders on the fixed route vehicles.
Karen Sider stated that one outreach session was conducted on October 2nd with the Council on Aging’s Senior Center Directors about the new SMS Text Messaging Service.


Karen Sider stated that it is an ADA Requirement that the operators announce stops.

Cooperative Endeavor Agreement for Ferry Services between the State of Louisiana Department of Transportation and Development and the Regional Transit Authority 

Deferred

Supplemental Agreement for Ferry Operations between the Regional Transit Authority and Veolia Transportation Services, Inc.
Deferred
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQURIED TO CONSIDER)
None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS

John Murray stated that in the mornings Broadmoor buses do not service the passengers on the other side of the bridge; the first bus does not pass until 5:25 a.m. and at night the last Broad bus does not bring passengers across the bridge; the bus comes back to the east and goes back to the station.


John Murray stated that the Elysian Fields bus only has 2 buses on the schedule and the bus only passes every 40 minutes and it has a very long route.

John Murray stated that the Louisiana Avenue bus only has 2 buses and that is a long route and that line needed more buses also.


John Murray stated that the some shelters had new lights and need more lighting.

Commissioner Major stated that the lighting issue is a safety issue that the RTA needs to address and he wanted Mr. Murray to stay in contact with the Board.


Chairman Longoria stated that passengers like him were the RTA’s priority.


Joshua Guss stated that the fareboxes should be able to accept passengers’ credit cards to ride the system.

Commissioner Major asked Justin to look into the feature of the passengers being able to use credit cards.

Joshua Guss stated that the St. Charles Streetcars on Canal Street try to hit the passengers.


James Guilbeau stated that system maps should be placed at the Loyola Streetcar Station to show where the transfer points were in the City; the only maps located at Loyola are the walking maps.


James Guilbeau stated that it costs $40.00 to take a taxi cab to the airport and that the Jefferson Parish bus was very limited and the RTA needed to think about leasing the MCI buses to Jefferson Parish so passengers can ride to the airport. 

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of November 19, 2013 at 11:25 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 13-063 was approved unanimously.
